
  

 
 
         

     
Dear Parents / Carers, 
 
I am delighted to advise that The Pioneer Academy have confirmed that the planned works to install a new play 
area outside Palmer Class to support their learning, will go ahead during the Summer holidays.  In addition, to 
improve security and general health and safety, a black metal mesh fence will be installed around the sides of 
the field that back onto our neighbours' property.  In Spellers' Wood a wooden domestic fence will be installed 
to provide a greater level of security for our children.  There will be a minimal amount of tree work required 
which will include cutting back ivy and removing some trees, as well as raising the canopy overhang to around 
8ft.  The back gates to the school will also be replaced / improved at the same time. 
 
This is an exciting investment for our school, totaling nearly £100,000 which does not come from our school 
budget but from the academy central fund, and which will improve safety and increase opportunities for our 
pupils. 
 
Best wishes 
 
Gillian Lovatt-Young 
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